
Report from the Club Welfare Officer. 

 
This year the young riders under 18 had a new membership form introduced that 
was signed off by the committee. It introduced a section for the young riders to sign a 
code of conduct and to promise that they would follow the rules of the club. 

 The Dolan youth races have been a great success despite the weather and Ken 
Beck should be recognised as well as all the volunteers for all their efforts to make 
the days a great experience for the young riders. 

 The volunteers should all be recognised for all their efforts to take out the young 
riders every week on their bikes and it has been discussed to start up the youth 
nights again and I think it would be a great idea to make these a themed nights for 
the young riders to have discussions on racing, club riding etc.  

 
 Our aim should be to ensure young people and vulnerable adults are given the help 
and protection needed to take part in any of our club activities in 2014.  
 
Juliet Jardine 

Welfare Officer 


